OPINION

OTHER VIEWS

Another voice weighs in on Snake River dams

n obscure division within the Office of the President now wants to weigh in on the fate of four dams on the lower Snake River.

Another voice that appears to be leaning toward removing the dams.

In a March 28 blog post, the White House Council on Environmental Quality outlined its efforts to study breaching the dams. Those efforts included a March 21 "Nation to Nation" meeting between federal agencies and leaders of the Tribes of the Columbia River Basin.

The Council on Environmental Quality was established during the Nixon administration under the National Environmental Policy Act. According to the council's website, it is charged with coordinating "the federal government's efforts to improve, preserve and protect America's public health and environment."

According to the blog, the council last fall convened leaders from the Bureau of Indian Affairs, Bureau of Reclamation, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, the National Oceanic and Atmospheric Administration, Army Corps of Engineers and the Bonneville Power Administration.

The group will "build on existing analyses to identify a durable path forward that ensures a clean energy future, supports local and regional economies, and restores ecosystem function, while honoring longstanding commitments to Tribal Nations," the blog states.

"We cannot continue business as usual. Doing the right thing for salmon, Tribal Nations, and communities can bring us together. It is time for effective, creative solutions," the blog states.

The fix might be in.

"We heard calls to support breaching the four dams on the lower Snake River to restore a more natural flow, also about the need to replace the services provided by those dams, and recognition that such a step would require congressional action," the blog post reads. "We were asked to consider the Basin holistically because of its inherent interconnectedness."

OK. Let's consider the farmers and other people who depend on the river.

The dams in southeast Washington generate electricity and allow farmers to move grain by barge down the Columbia River's main tributary.

Without the dams, the river would be too shallow to barge wheat and other farm goods the roughly 100 miles between Lewiston, Idaho, and the Tri-Cities. Lake Sacajawea, a reservoir created by Ice Harbor Dam, irrigates 47,000 acres. The loss of electricity generated by the dams would increase the cost of pumping groundwater.

The agriculture and shipping communities remain wary of discussions on the fate of the dams.

"We continue to be engaged with the administration at CEQ," Michelle Hennings, executive director of the Washington Association of Wheat Growers, said. "Looking at the blog, we would have liked to see more focus on the impact this would have had on farmers across the country."

Removing the dams would come at the expense of the entire region that depends on low-cost and reliable electricity the dams provide and the livelihoods of farmers, barge operators, deck hands, dock workers in the region and the vendors who support them.

It continues to be a bad idea.

— Capital Press







LETTER to the EDITOR

More reasons to not jump on 'Greater Idaho bandwagon'

David Hayslip's letter detailing reasons for not jumping on the Greater Idaho bandwagon was spot on. I would like to add a

couple of more reasons to think about.

First, though I can understand the dislike for the way things are in the Willamette Valley, one must realize their contribution to the Oregon tax base and its significant impact on the statewide economy. Are you really willing to give that up? Perhaps it would be better to find solutions to problems.

Second, are you willing to have your minimum wage drop from \$12.50 an hour to \$7.25? I can't imagine the hardship that would put on people.

This movement may be good for discussion over a few beers, but seriously?

Jeff Irish **Enterprise**

CONTACT your REPRESENTATIVES

U.S. PRESIDENT

Joe Biden The White House

1600 Pennsylvania Ave. NW Washington, DC 20500 Comments: 202-456-1111

GOVERNOR

Kate Brown

160 State Capitol

900 Court St.

Salem, OR 97301-4047

503-378-4582

U.S. SENATORS Ron Wyden

REPRESENTATIVES

Washington, DC 20510

202-224-5244

Bobby Levy, District 58

900 Court St. NE, H-376

Salem, OR 97301

503-986-1458

Rep.BobbyLevy@state.or.us

Jeff Merkley

202-224-3753 La Grande office: 541-962-7691 Pendleton office: 541-278-1129

900 Court St. NE, H-482

Salem, OR 97301

503-986-1457

Rep.GregSmith@state.or.us

Washington, DC 20510

U.S. REPRESENTATIVE Cliff Bentz

221 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg. 313 Hart Senate Office Building 1239 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 202-225-6730

Medford office: 541-776-4646

SENATOR Greg Smith, District 57

Bill Hansell, District 29 900 Court St. NE, S-423 Salem, OR 97301

503-986-1729 Sen.BillHansell@state.or.us

EDITORIALS: Unsigned editorials are the opinion of the Wallowa County Chieftain editorial board. Other columns, letters and cartoons on this page express the opinions

LETTERS: The Wallowa County Chieftain welcomes original letters of 400 words or less on public issues and public policies for publication in the newspaper and on our website. The newspaper reserves the right to withhold letters that address concerns

of the authors and not necessarily that of the Wallowa County Chieftain.

about individual services and products or letters that infringe on the rights of private citizens. Letters must be signed by the author and include the city of residence and a daytime phone number. The phone number will not be published. Unsigned letters will not be published.

SEND LETTERS TO: editor@wallowa.com, or via mail to Wallowa County Chieftain, 209 NW 1st St. Enterprise, OR 97828

WALLOWA COUNTY

VOLUME 134

P.O. Box 338 • Enterprise, OR 97828 Office: 209 NW First St., Enterprise, Ore. Phone: 541-398-5502 • Fax: 541-426-3921

Contents copyright © 2022. All rights reserved. Reproduction without permission is prohibited

Wallowa County's Newspaper Since 1884 MEMBER OREGON NEWSPAPER PUBLISHERS ASSOCIATION

General Manager, Karrine Brogoitti, kbrogoitti@eomediagroup.com Editor, Ronald Bond, rbond@wallowa.com

Reporter, Bill Bradshaw, bbradshaw@wallowa.com News Assistant, Cheryl Jenkins, cjenkins@wallowa.com Classifieds/Inside Sales, Julie Ferdig, jferdig@bakercityherald.com

To submit news tips and press releases, call 541-398-5502 or email editor@wallowa.com

Advertising Assistant, Devi Mathson, dmathson@lagrandeobserver.com

Published every Wednesday by: EO Media Group

Periodical Postage Paid at Enterprise and additional mailing offices

Subscription rates (includes online access)	1 Yea
Annually	\$51.0
Monthly (autopay)	\$4.2
Subscriptions must be paid prior to delivery	

See the Wallowa County Chieftain on the Internet Wallowa.com

facebook.com/Wallowa

twitter.com/wcchieftain

POSTMASTER: Send address changes to Wallowa County Chieftain P.O. Box 338 Enterprise, OR 97828